



To Dr. Thomas Schirrmacher 

Secretary General 

World Evangelical Alliance


Dear Thomas, 


International Public Non-profit Organization "Our Heritage" has received two 
payments: $17,421.49 from World Evangelical Alliance and $32,491.50 from Giving 
Hands to work with refugees during the war waged by the Russian Federation on the 
territory of Ukraine.


Thank you very much for your contribution for this important and urgent work.  


A few days after the beginning of the invasion Our Heritage established hubs to 
coordinate our activities in two cities of Khmelnytskiy Region by the key leaders of 
sports movement in Ukraine: Oleksandr Kasprov, Ruslan Muts, Volodymyr Vitruk, and 
Sergiy Moskovka. About eighty volunteers currently are involved in this work. First 
location is in Dunaivtsi at Bethlehem Church and the second is in Kamyanets-Podilsky 
at Message of Peace Church.


Currently, our team does the following: 


1. Help-centers

Churches and volunteers have organized refugee help-centers in the territory of 
Khmelnytsky region. Some refugees live at the help-centers for several days after 
which they travel abroad, while others stay until the war is over. Together with our 
partners' efforts we fully provide for the needs in food and money of 20 of these 
centers, which have the combined capacity to accommodate for up to 1600 refugees 
at once.





